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To Independent Planning Commission,

When Dartbrook Coal mine was first approved, one of the development conditions was
that the mine needed to monitor ground water quality and quantity in the surrounding
valley and farmlands. As our family resides and farms on a neighbouring property we are
concerned that our ground water levels and quality will be negatively impacted by the new
development proposal.

What conditions are included in the application to continue the monitoring of the quality
and quantity of ground water in the surrounding valley?

Under the new development conditions we have heard that coal will be carted over road
from the mine site to the coal loader on the eastern side of the highway. We have concerns
over the increased noise that this will create and the impact this will have on neighbouring
residents.

Regards,

Chelil Thomr)son






